Subj:  Sassower v. Comm'n on Judicial Conduct
Date:  9/25/01 11:21:07 AM Eastem Daylight Time
From: Carol.Fischer@oag.state.ny.us (Carol Fischer)
To: judgewatch@aol.com

Dear Ms. Sassower:

Our offices at 120 Broadway reopened on Monday, September 24, 2001.
Most of our telephone and facsimile lines remain nonfunctional. This is
true for most of the buildings in the immediate area, and at present we
do not know when our service will be restored. You may find email to be
the most convenient way to communicate with us for the time being.

In any event, because we could not retum to our offices for some time
after the destruction of the World Trade Center, Mr. Belohiavek did not
receive your critique until September 24, 2001. Given the backlog of
work we face, it is not possible for anyone from this office to review

your critique by the September 26, 2001 deadline set in your September
17, 2001 letter to Mr. Belohlavek. Any review would require another
adjoumment of the motion date.

Very truly yours,
Carol Fischer
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Dear Ms. Fischer:
I have just now received your yesterday's e-mail and hasten to respond,

| anticipated that the almost two-week closure of the Attomey General's office and consequent backlog would necessitate
further adjoumment of my August 17th motion and, therefore, sought a two-week adjournment from Ron Uzenski, Motion Clerk
at the Appellate Division, First Department, by letter dated September 21st.

In the event Mr. Belohlavek has not yet received a copy of that letter, which | mailed to him under a September 21st coverletter
addressed to him, a copy of that coverletter is e-mailed herewith.

Please be advised that Mr. Uzenski has granted my September 21st letter-request for adjoumment of the motion — and the
new retum date for me to submit my reply papers is now Monday, October 15th. As refiected by my letter to Mr. Belohlavek, |
ask that the Attomey General's office notify me no later than Tuesday, October 9th whether it will be withdrawing your
opposition to my motion.

If, in light of the abrupt departure of Solicitor General Preeta Bansal and her replacement by First Deputy Solicitor General
Caitlin Halligan, more time is need to review the serious issues presented by my motion and appeal — including by the now
departed Ms. Bansal who, though no longer having supenvisory responsibilities under 22 NYCRR 1200.5 [DR 1-104], still has
other professional responsibilities under 22 NYCRR 1200.4 [DR 1-103] and 22 NY CRR 1200.33(b) [DR 7-102(b)], | would be
amenable to stipulating to put over the appeal from the November Term to the December Term. Please note that such
stipulation would have to be submitted to the Appeliate Division by Thursday, October 4th.

Elena Ruth Sassower
Petitioner-Appeliant Pro Se
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Dear Ms. Fischer:

In the event that my e-mail to you failed to properly attach my September 21st letter to Mr. Belohlavek, it is — hopefully — now
attached.

Apologies for any inconvenience.
Also, it would be more eficient if you contacted me via my own e-mail address: judgewatchers@aol.com — which is the e-mail

address | left with the secretary who picked up the telephone yesterday moming when | called the Albany phone number listed
in yesterday's New York Law Joumnal (518-473-7190).

Elena Sassower
Petitioner-Appellant Pro Se
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